12

Read the following passage carefully

القطعة

I always settle down comfortably in a barber chair and listened patiently to the barber. He explains the present political situation, women's fashion, or tell jocks which I have heard at least a dozen times already. In twenty times I get a haircut and an amazing amount of information as well. But last week our conversation was cut short. We heard loud cries of "Fire!"* coming from upstairs. Customers and barbers rushed out of the shop immediately. We were certainly a funny sight to people on the street! I had a white sheet around my neck and my haircut was half finished. The barber was right behind me with a comb and a pair of scissors in his hands. The man who had been in the chair next to me was not so lucky. There was shaving cream on one side of his face and his barber was running after him carrying a shaving brush in one hand and a razor in the other!

ترجمة القطعة :

دائما استقر براحة في كرسي الحلاق مستمعا له بصبر .انه يشرح الوضع السياسي الراهن ,موضة النساء ، أو يتحدث بنكات سمعتها منه* على* الأقل اثنتا عشر مرة مسبقا. وفي غضون عشرون دقيقة حصلت على حلاقة إضافة إلى* قدر مذهل من المعلومات . لكن الأسبوع الماضي قد قطع حديثنا قليلا. فقد سمعنا صرخات عالية من "حريق " آتية من الطابق العلوي . وفي الحال اندفع الزبائن والحلاقون خارج المحل .وبالتأكيد أصبحنا في مشهد مضحك للناس الذين في الشارع ! فقد كانت هناك لفافة بيضاء على عنقي وكان شعري نصف محلوق. وكان الحلاق خلفي تماما بيديه المشط والمقص. ولم يكن الرجل الذي كان يجلس في الكرسي المجاور لي محظوظا جدا. فقد كان هناك معجون حلاقة على أحد جوانب وجهه وكان حلاقة يركض ورائه حاملا فرشاة الكرسي المجاور لي محظوظا جدا. فقد كان هناك معجون حلاقة في اليد الأخرى.!

أسئلة القطعة :

- 1. What kind of subjects does the barber talk about? أي نوع من الموضوعان تحدث عنها الحلاق
- 2. Why was the conversation cut short? نماذا قطعت المحادثة
- 3. What did the customers and barbers do?
- 4. How were they to people on the street? كيف بدوا للناس في الشارع
- 5. What was there on the another customer's face? ما كان هناك على وجه الزبون الأخر
- 6. Give the passage a suitable title.

- 1-The barber talks about political subjects, women's fashion and jocks.
- 2-The conversation was cut short because they heard loud cries of "Fire" coming from upstairs.
- 3-Customers and barbers rushed out of the shop immediately.
- 4-They were a funny sight to the people on the street.
- 5- There was a shaving cream on the another customer's face .
- قمشهد المضحك " 6- The suitable title might be " A Funny Sight

13

Read the following passage carefully

القطعة

* A young man once went to a country far from his home. At town's one place he saw a big and very beautiful house .It was near the sea .There were no towns or villages near it .There was not even another house . the young man sat down and looked at the house. He looked at it for along time .Then a fisherman came towards him. The young man said , " Tell me , sir , does anyone live in that house ? It's very far from any other place." The fisherman answered ," That beautiful house has been there for many years . A very wise king build it. Every one leaves country remembers that house . It is the last thing* that he can see from the ship. And when a traveller arrives here , he sees that house first . It is good to have a beautiful thing in this place . Don't you agree?"

ترجمة القطعة :

***ذهب شاب مرة إلى بلد بعيد عن بيته .وفي أحد أماكن* المدينة رأى بيتا كبيرا *وجميلا جدا . كان قريبا للبحر .ولم يكن هناك مدن أو قرى قريبة منه . بل لم يكن حتى بيتا واحد بقربه. جلس الشاب ونظر للبيت .وتأمل فيه طويلا. بعد ذلك جاء صياد باتجاهه. فسأله الشاب ،" قل لي ، يا سيدي، هل يسكن أي شخص في ذلك البيت؟ انه بعيد جدا من أي مكان أخر ."فأجابه الصياد ،" ذلك البيت الجميل انه هنا منذ عدة سنين. بناه ملك حكيم . كل واحد يغادر هذا البلد يتذكر ذلك البيت . كما انه أخر ما يمكنه أن* يرى من على السفينة . وعندما يصل المسافر إلى هنا ، أول ما يرى ذلك البيت . انه من الجيد أن يكون لك شيا جميلا في هذا المكان.

أسئلة القطعة

- اين رأى الشاب البيت الجميل ?1-Where did the young man see the beautiful house
- ما هو الغريب في المكان ? 2-What was strange about the place
- a-Whom did the young man speak to? مع من تكلم لشاب
- من بنى البيت ? 4-Who build the house
- كم عدد الأشخاص في ثبيت ?5- How many people were there in the house
- 6- Give a title to the passage.

- 1-The young man saw the beautiful house in a country near the sea
- 2-It was strange that there were no towns or villages near it and there was not even anther house
- 3-The young man spoke to a fisherman.
- 4- A very wise king built the house.
- لم يكن في لبيت أشخاص .5- There were no people in the house
- 6-The suitable title might be " The Beautiful House "

11

Read the following passage carefully

القطعة :

A man driving along a lonely country road saw two men walking by the side of the road. One was on crutches and the other was carrying two suitcases. Since they were this far off the main road, it was obvious that they were not hitch hikes but had simply run out of gas or had a car trouble. Feeling sorry for them, he decided to offer them a ride. As pulled over, however, the two men hurried off the road and disappeared into the bushes. They were in such a hurry that the man carrying the suitcases left one of them behind. He had obviously frightened them. Finally he became suspicious and decided to open the suitcase. It was filled with jewels, Silverwares and other valuable things. The police told him later that they were stolen goods which, by accident, he had helped to discover the robbery after three hours.

ترحمة القطعة :

رجل كان يسوق على طول طريق ريفي وحيد رأى رجلين يمشيان بجانب الطريق . كان أحدهم بعكاز والأخر كان يحمل حقيبتين .

منذ ذلك الحين وهم على هذه الحال بعيدا عن الطريق الرئيسي، يبدو من الواضح أنهم ليس في نزهة ولكنهم ببساطة قد نفذ منهم
الوقود أو كانت هناك مشكلة في سيارتهم ولشعوره بالأسف عليهم , قرر أن يعرض عليهم توصيلة . وعندما توقف لهم ، مع ذلك
السرعا خارج الطريق واختفيا في الأدغال لقد كانوا في عجلة من أمرهم بحيث أن الرجل الذي كان يحمل حقيبتين قد ترك احداهما
خلفه ومن الواضح يبدوا* أن الرجل أخافهم ,في الأخير أصبح الرجل في ريبة وقرر أن يفتح الحقيبة . فكانت مليئة بالجواهر ,
أواني من الفضة وأشياء أخرى ثمينة . أخبرته الشرطة لاحقا أنهم* قد* سرقوا بضاعة والتي ، بالصدفة ، ساعدهم باكتشاف

أسئلة القطعة

- ماذا رأى السائق?T-What did the driver see
- 2-Where were the two men? اين كانا الرجلين
- ما ذا قرر السائق أن يعرض عليهم ?What did the driver decide to offer them?
- لماذا فتح الرجل الحقيبة ?4-Why did the man open the suitcase
- بما ذا أخبرته الشرطة لاحقا ? 5- What did the police tell him later
- 6- Give the passage a suitable title.

1. The driver saw two men .

الأجوية النموذجية :

- 49941 H-04-07 101
- 2. The two men were walking by the side of the road.
- 3. The driver decided to offer them a ride.
- The man opened the suitcase because he became suspicious of the man who had left one suitcase behind.
- The police told him later that they were stolen goods which, by accident, he had helped to discover the robbery after three hours.
- "or " The driver and the thieves " الصين " or " The driver and the thieves " الصين "

اخوكم احمد العراقي لاتفسوفا مالدعاء

10

Read the following passage carefully

القطعة

It was the ambition of an eleven year old boy in Kansas City to be an engine - driver .Born without arms , he had been to special schools where he learned to use his feet as "hands ". He spent all his spare time watching trains and one day his dreams came true . Seeing a deserted engine ,the boy climbed in . He had no difficulty in starting it up with his feet . Soon he was travelling along at forty miles an hour . Signalmen could not see the young driver , so they set out to stop the train. Meanwhile the boy reached Missouri , stopped the engine himself* , and then made it go backwards . When he was near home , a railway - man Caught up with the engine and* stopped it . At first he was very angry, but he smiled when the boy said simply , " I like trains." "Well , I'm glad you don't like planes!" answered the railway - man

ترجمة القطعة :

كان طموح فتى في الحادية عشر من عمره أن يكون سائق- قطار. ولأنه ولد بلا افرع ، فقد كان في مدرسة خاصة * تعلم فيها أن يستخدم قدميه مثل " اليدين ." فقد قضى كل أوقات فراغه يشاهد القطارات وفي احد الأيام تحقق حلمه . رأى قطارا متوقف (متروك) ، فصعد إليه الفتى . لم يجد صعوبة في تشغيله بقدميه . وفي الحال اخذ يسير أربعين ميلا في الساعة . عمال الإشارات لم يروا السائق الفتي ، لذلك شرعوا بإيقاف القطار . في هذه الأثناء وصل الفتى إلى مدينة ميزوري ، وأطفأ المحرك بنفسه ، ثم جعله يرجع للخلف . وعندما أصبح قريبا من بيته ، أوقف عامل السكك المحرك . في البداية كان العامل غاضبا ، ولكنه ابتسم عندما سمع الغلام يقول ببساطة * "أحب القطارات " فأجابه عامل السكك " حسنا . إنى سعيد انك لم تحب الطائرات

أسئلة القطعة :

- 1-Why did the boy have to use his feet instead of hands? لماذا استخدم الفتي قدميه بدلا من يديه
- لماذا أراد أن يكون سائق قطار ? 2-Why did he want to be an engine driver
- كيف تدبر تشغيل القطار المتروك ?How did he manage to start up the deserted engine
- 4- Who decided to stop the deserted engine first? من قرر إيقاف المحرك في البداية
- 5-After reaching Missouri , how did the boy drive the train until he was near
- ?homeبعد أن وصل إلى مدينة ميزورى ،كيف قاد الصبى القطار حتى أصبح قريب لبيته
- 6- In your opinion , Why was the railway-man *حسب رأيك ، لماذا كان عامل ــ سكة الحديد غاضب * angry?

الأحوية النموذجية :

- 1-The boy had to use his feet instead of his hands because he was born without arms
- 2-He wanted to be an engine-driver because he liked trains and he spent all his spare time watching trains.
- 3- He managed to start up the deserted engine by his feet easily.
- 4-The signalmen tried to stop the deserted engine.
- 5- The boy stopped the train and then made it* go backwards .
- 6- The railway-man was angry because he saw a little boy drive a train.

Read the following passage carefully

القطعة

After returning to the surface ,the diver told the captain that he had at last fond a **** safe in the sunken ship, but he said that it would be impossible to cut it open under the water. The captain decided that the safe should be blown up. The diver went down again with a number of explosives which he fitted to the door of he safe and then he came up at once .After a few minutes ,the explosives were set off electrically , sending up a shower of water. When the water settled down again ,the diver went down to examine the ******** of the safe. The explosion had torn away the door .With the help of the lamp light , he saw shining ***** . Closer examination showed that there were gold bars inside the safe . Very excited now , he took one and returned once more to the waiting ship above.

ترجمة القطعة :

بعد عودته إلى السطح ، اخبر الغواص القبطان انه أخيرا وجد خزانة معنية في السفينة الغارقة، لكنه قال انه من المستحيل فتحها تحت الماء قرر القبطان أن الخزانة يجب أن تنسف . نزل الغواص ثانية ومعه عدد من المتفجرات التي تتناسب مع باب الخزانة وبعده صعد حالا. بعد عدة دقاتق ، فجرت المتفجرات كهربانيا، محدثتا الفورة من الماء . وعندما استقر الماء ثانية ،نزل الغواص ليتفحص محتويات الخزنة . وجد أن الانفجار قد مزق باب الخزانة وقعه .وبمساعدة المصباح ،رأى الغواص معن لامع . ويفحصه عن قرب تبين أن هناك قضبان من الذهب داخل الخزانة . وللإثارة، اخذ قضيبا وعاد المسفينة في الأعلى

أسئلة القطعة :

- ما لذي وجده الغطاس في حطام السفينة الغارقة ?1-What did the diver find in the wreck
- 2-How many times did the diver go down to the عدد المرات التي نزل فيها الغواص للسفينة الغارقة sunken ship?
- 3- How was the **** safe opened? كيف فتحت الخزانة المعنية
- 4- What does the pronoun it in the sentence" it would be impossible to cut it في هذه الجملة https://does.it/

 هذه الجملة https://does.it/
- متى ابتهج الغواص ? 5- When was the diver excited
- 6- Give the passage a suitable title. أعط القطعة عنوان مناسب

- وجد الغواص زانة معدني في حطام السفينة . 1-The diver found a **** safe in the wreck
- 2- The diver went down to the sunken ship three times.
- 3- The **** safe was opened by a number of explosives which were fitted to the door of the safe.
- 4- The pronoun " it " refers to the **** safe.
- 5- The diver was excited when close examination showed that there were gold bars inside the safe
- 6- The suitable title might be "The sunken Ship " *" The **** Safe "

Read the following passage carefully

القطعة :

There was a very active woman .She was married to a lazy man, but nothing that she could say would made him work. She went to her father , And ask him what to do .He said ,"I have discovered a magic plan .Tell your husband that if he brings ten pounds of the dust that falls from banana flowers onto the leaves ,I will turn it to gold for him " The wife and the husband were both delighted with this plan. She set all her energy to work , prepared the ground and planted banana trees ,She looked after them carefully until they grew and produced* fruit. Every morning her husband spent an hour collecting the dust .At the end of ten years he had collected ten pounds of the dust , and took them to his father-in-low . "Now, " he said , turn this to gold for me."* " Ah, my son, " said the old man, " it has already been turned to gold . For ten years your plantations have given your fruit . Your wife has been selling the fruit . You are already rich. Go home and enjoy it."

ترجمة القطعة :

كان هناك امرأة نشطة . وكانت متزوجة من رجل كسول ،ولكن لا شيء مما كانت تقولة له جعله يعمل فذهبت لوالدها،وسألته ماذا تفعل قال الها " اكتشفت خطة سحرية اخبري زوجك انه إذا يجلب عشرة أرطال من البغر الذي يتساقط من أزهار الموز على الأوراق ، سوف أحوله له إلى ذهب "* كلاهما ابتهجا بهذه الخطة استنفرت المرأة كل طاقتها للعمل ، هيأت الأرض، وزرعت أشجار الموز، فاهتمت بالأشجار بحرص* حتى نمت وأنتجت الفاكهة أما زوجها فقد كان يقضي ساعة في كل صباح يجمع البذر المتساقط وفي نهاية الأعوام العشرة جمع الزوج عشرة أرطال من البذر،وأخذها إلى الرجل العجوز " الآن، قال الزوج، حولها لي المتساقط وفي نهاية الأعوام العجوز " القد تحولت مسبقا إلى ذهب منذ عشرة أعوام و مزروعاتك كانت تعطيك الفاكهة . وان زوجتك كانت تعطيك الفاكهة . أنت غنى الآن اذهب وتمتع بالنقود

أسئلة القطعة :

- لماذا ذهبت المرأة لأبيها? Why did the woman go to her father
- ماذا كانت خطة العجوز السعرية? What was the old man's magic plan
- هل حقًّا تحول البذر إلى ذهب?Was the dust actually turned to gold
- كيف اصبحو أغنياء? 4. How did they become rich
- * ما كان هدف الرجل العجوز الحقيقي ?S. What was the old man's actual purpose
- أعط لقطة عنوانا.Give a tile to the passage



18% ■

- The woman went to her father because her husband was lazy and nothing would make him work.
- 2. The old man's magic plan was that the husband brought ten pounds of the dust that falls From banana flowers onto the leaves ,the father would turn it gold for him.
 3-No, the dust was not actually turned to gold
 - 4- They became rich when their plantations had given them fruit for ten years.

 Or (when his wife had been selling the fruit for ten years) اما الجواب بين القوسين اوالذي قبله
- 5- The old man's actually purpose was that he wanted the husband to work . يريد
- 6- The suitable title might be (The Wise old man, The Magic Plan ,* The Lazy Husband اختار واحد من العناوين المناسبة

Q

Read the following passage carefully

القطعة

An old friend from abroad ,whom I was expecting to stay with me ,telephoned from the airport to tell me that he had arrived .I was still at the office at that time ,but I had made arrangements for his arrival. After expecting where my new flat was ,I told him that I had left the key under the door-mat. As I was likely to be home rather late ,I advised him to go into the kitchen and help himself to food And drink. Two hours later my friend telephoned me from moment, he said, he was drinking a glass of orange juice and he hoped I would join him .When I asked him if he had reached the flat without difficulty ,he answered that he had not been able to find the key under the door-mat ,but fortunately the living –room ******* just by the apple tree had been left open and he had climbed in. I listened to all this in astonishment . There is no apple tree in front of my living - room ,but there is one in front of my neighbour's!

ترجمة القطعة :

صديق قديم من خارج القطر، من كنت أتوقعه أن يقيم معي ،اتصل بي من المطار ليخبرني انه وصل. كنت لا أزال في الدائرة في ذلك الوقت،غير إني عملت بعض الترتيبان لأجل وصوله. بعد أن خمن أين تكون شقتي الجديدة،أخبرته إني تركت المفتاح تحت حصيرة الباب ولكوني من المحتمل أن أتخر عن البيت قليلا،نصحته أن يدخل للمطبخ ويخدم* نفسه بإعداد الطعام والشراب . بعد ساعتين اتصل بي وقال انه يشرب قدح من عصيرا لبرتقال ويأمل لو انضم إليه. وعندما سألته هل وصل للشقة بسهولة، أجابني انه لم يكن بمقدوره أن يجد المفتاح تحت حصيرة الباب،لكن لحسن الحظ انه وجد نافذة غرفة الجنوس القريبة من شجرة التفاح مفتوحة وانه تسلق عليها ليدخل الشقة لقد أصغيت لذلك بدهشة لم يكن هناك شجرة تفاح أمام غرف الجنوس خاصتي، لكن هناك مفتوحة وانه تسلق عليها ليدخل الشقة لقد أصغيت لذلك بدهشة جاري !

أسئلة القطعة

- أين كنت عندما وصل صديقك ? 1-Where were you when your friend arrived
- *أين اخبرته بمكان المفتاح ?2-Where did you tell him the key was
- **من اتصل بعد ذلك * ? 3-Who rang up some time later
- 4- Did your friend find the key? * هل صديقتك وجد المفتاح
- *أى شقة دخلها صديقك ?5- Whose flat had your friend entered
- 6.Had he got into the flat through the living- room ****** by the apple tree or had he ودخل عرفة الجلوس القريبة منم شجر التفاح أو دخل got in through the back door? من الباب الخلفي

- 1. I was still at the office at that time .
- 2. I told him that the key was under the doormat.
- 3. An old friend rang up sometime later.
- 4. No. my friend did not find the key.
- 5. tered my neighbour's.
- 6. He had got into the flat through the living-room ***** by the apple tree.

9

Read the following passage carefully

القطعة

A woman in blue jeans stood at the ******* of an expensive shop. Then she went in and asked to see a dress that was in the ******* The assistant who served her did not like the way she was dressed .He told her that the dress was sold. The woman walked out of the shop angrily and decide to punish the assistant next day. She returned to the shop the following morning dressed in a fur coat , with a hand bag in one hand and along umbrella in the other .

After looking for the rude assistant she asked for the same dress. Not realizing who she was the assistant was happy to serve her this time. He climbed into the shop ****** to get the dress. As soon as she saw it, the woman said she did not like it. She enjoyed herself making the assistant bring almost everything in the ****** before buying the dress she had first asked for.

ترجمة القطعة :

وقفت أمرآة ترتدي بنطال ضيق ازرق أمام نافذة محل راقي. بعد ذلك دخلت المحل وطلبت أن ترى رداءا كان معروضا في النافذة. المساعد الذي يقدم لها الخدمة لم تروق له* طريقة لبسها . لذلك أخبرها بان الرداء مباع* خرجت المرأة من المحل وهي غاضبة وقررت أن تعاقب المساعد في اليوم التالي .و في صباح اليوم التالي رجعت للمحل مرتدية معطف من الفراء ، وفي يدها حقيبة يد وفي الأخرى مظلة طويلة . بعد أن بحث عن المساعد غير المهذب طلبت أن ترى نفس الرداء . وبدون أن يعرف من تكون كان المساعد سعيدا لان يقدم لها خدمة في هذه المرة .فتسلق للنافذة ليجلب لها الرداء وحالما رأته قالت المرآة انه لا يروق لها .فآخذت تسلى نفسها بجعلها المساعد يجلب كل شيء في النافذة قبل أن تشتري الرداء الذي طلبته أول مرة.

أسئلة القطعة :

- أين وقفت المرأة ?T-Where did a woman stood
- ما ذا أرادت ?2-What did she want
- 3- Why didn't the assistant like to serve the لماذا لم يود المساعد أن يخدم المرآة في المرة الأولى woman for the first time?
- 4- How did the woman punish the assistant? كيف عاقبت المساعد
- ما الذي اشترته أخيرا ?What did the woman finally buy
- 6- Give the passage a suitable title . أعط عنوان مناسب للقطعة

الأجوبة النموذجية :

اخوكم احمد العراقي لاقتصوفا بالدعاء

- 1. A woman stood at the ***** of an expensive shop.
- 2. She wanted to see a dress that was in the *******
- The assistant did not like to serve the woman for the first time because he did not like the way she was dressed.
- The woman punished the assistant by making him bring everything in the ******
 before buying the dress she had first asked for.
- 5. The woman finally bought the dress that she had asked for.
- 6. " The woman and The assistant" or " The Rude Assistant"

9

Read the following passage carefully

القطعة

A woman in blue jeans stood at the ******* of an expensive shop. Then she went in and asked to see a dress that was in the ******* The assistant who served her did not like the way she was dressed .He told her that the dress was sold. The woman walked out of the shop angrily and decide to punish the assistant next day. She returned to the shop the following morning dressed in a fur coat , with a hand bag in one hand and along umbrella in the other .

After looking for the rude assistant she asked for the same dress. Not realizing who she was the assistant was happy to serve her this time. He climbed into the shop ****** to get the dress. As soon as she saw it, the woman said she did not like it. She enjoyed herself making the assistant bring almost everything in the ****** before buying the dress she had first asked for.

ترجمة القطعة :

وقفت أمرآة ترتدي بنطال ضيق ازرق أمام نافذة محل راقي. بعد ذلك دخلت المحل وطلبت أن ترى رداءا كان معروضا في النافذة. المساعد الذي يقدم لها الخدمة لم تروق له* طريقة لبسها . لذلك أخبرها بان الرداء مباع* خرجت المرآة من المحل وهي غاضبة وقررت أن تعاقب المساعد في اليوم التالي .و في صباح اليوم التالي رجعت للمحل مرتدية معطف من الفراء ، وفي يدها حقيبة يد وفي الأخرى مظلة طويلة . بعد أن بحث عن المساعد غير المهذب طلبت أن ترى نفس الرداء . وبدون أن يعرف من تكون كان المساعد سعيدا لان يقدم لها خدمة في هذه المرة .فتسلق للنافذة ليجلب لها الرداء وحالما رأته قالت المرآة انه لا يروق لها .فآخذت تسلى نفسها بجعلها المساعد يجلب كل شيء في النافذة قبل أن تشتري الرداء الذي طلبته أول مرة.

أسئلة القطعة :

- أين وقفت المرأة ?T-Where did a woman stood
- ما ذا أرادت ?2-What did she want
- 3- Why didn't the assistant like to serve the لماذا لم يود المساعد أن يخدم المرآة في المرة الأولى woman for the first time?
- 4- How did the woman punish the assistant? كيف عاقبت المساعد
- ما الذي اشترته أخيرا ?What did the woman finally buy
- 6- Give the passage a suitable title . أعط عنوان مناسب للقطعة

الأجوبة النموذجية :

- 1. A woman stood at the ***** of an expensive shop.
- 2. She wanted to see a dress that was in the *******
- The assistant did not like to serve the woman for the first time because he did not like the way she was dressed.
- 4. The woman punished the assistant by making him bring everything in the *****
 before buying the dress she had first asked for.
- 5. The woman finally bought the dress that she had asked for.
- 6. " The woman and The assistant" or " The Rude Assistant"

اخوكم احمد العرائي لاتفصوفا بالدعاء

4

Read the following passage carefully

القطعة :

A man who had broken his right leg was taken to a hospital a few weeks before Christmas. From the moment he arrived there, he kept on pestering his doctor to tell him when he would be able to go home. He was afraid of spending Christmas in hospital .Though the doctor did his best ,the patient's recovery was slow .On Christmas day the man still had his right leg in plaster.He spent a miserable day in bed thinking of all the fun he was missing.The following day ;however the doctor comforted him by telling him that his chances of being able to leave hospital in time for New Year's celebrations were good .When the man left the hospital he was excited and sure enough on New Year's Eve he was able to walk with the help of a stick to a party .To make up for his unpleasant experiences in hospital ,the man enjoyed himself completely and kept telling every**** how much he hated hospitals. He was still saying something about hospitals at the end of the party when he slipped on a piece of ice and broke his left leg.

ترجمة القطعة :

رجل كسرت ساقة اليمنى نقل للمستشفى قبل عدة أسابيع من عيد رأس السنة الميلادية .من اللحظة التي وصل فيها هناك ، وهو يصر على مضايقة طبيبه لكي يخبره متى سيكون بمقدوره الذهاب للبيت فقد كان يخشى ان يقضي عيد الميلاد في المستشفى . ومع ذلك عمل الطبيب ما في وسعه ،ولكن شفاء المريض كان بطينا .وفي نهار عيد الميلاد بقي الرجل برجله اليمنى المجبرة . فقد قضى يوما تعيسا في الفراش مفكرا بالتسلية التي سوف يفقدها وفي اليوم التالي ، طمأنه الدكتور بأخباره أن فرص كونه قادرا على مغادرة المستشفى في وقت احتفالات رأس السنة جيدة .عندما ترك الرجل المستشفى كان فرحا كونه في عشية عيد رأس السنة الميلادية وهو يسير للحفلة بمساعدة عصى ولتجاربه المتعبة في المستشفى، سلى الرجل *فسه تماما واخذ يخبر كل شخص كم الميلادية وهو يسير للحفلة بمساعدة عصى ولتجاربه المتعبة في المستشفى، الرجل *فسه تماما واخذ يخبر كل شخص كم الميلادية وهو يسير للحفلة بنيان يتكلم بمثل هذا الكلام عن المستشفيات في نهاية الحفلة انزلق على قطعة جليد وانكسرت ساقه اليسرى.

أسئلة القطعة :

- أي ساقي كسرت خارج المستشفى ?1-Which leg did the man break outside the hospital
- كيف كسرت ساقه ليسرى ?How did the man break his left leg
- 3-What hopes did the doctor give the patient? أي آمال أعطاها الدكتور للمريض
- 4- How was the patient's day in the hospital? كيف كان يوم الرجل المصاب في المستشفى
- 5- When was the patient taken to hospital? متى نقل المريض للمستشفى
- اختر عنوان مناسب للقطعة . 6-Choose a suitable title for the passage

- 1-The man broke his left leg outside the hospital.
- 2-The man broke his left leg when he slipped on a piece of ice.
- 3-The doctor comforted him by telling him his chances of being able to leave hospital in time for New year's celebrations .
- 4- The patient's day was miserable as he was thinking of all the fun he was missing.
- 5- The patient was taken to hospital a few weeks before Christmas.
- الرجل الغير محظوظ " The unlucky Man الرجل الغير محظوظ " 6- The tile is

3

Read the following passage carefully

النوشة المعد العراض المتنصوفا بالكذعة

القطعة

When I realized it was too dark for me to read easily. I put the book down and got up to turn on a light*. I heard someone crying." Help! Help! ".It seemed to come from the trees at the other end of the yard. I heard the cry again. I decided to go out and have a look in the yard. I got a flashlight and went out into the yard. once again I heard the cry. I searched all over that end of the yard including the branches of the trees. There was no sign of any**** or anything.

*** I went back into the house . I had just sat down to read my book again when I was startled by the cry of " Help!" this time from the right behind me . I dropped my book and jumped up. There was a large green and red bird . It was my neighbour's parrot.

ترجمة القطعة :

عندما أدركت أنها أصبحت ظلماء بحيث لم يكن من السهل أن اقراً. وضعت الكتاب جانبا ومضيت الأفتح النور سمعت شخص ما يصبح " النجدة! النجدة!" ويبدو أنها أتت من الأشجار التي في نهاية الباحة . سمعت الصياح ثانية . فقررت أن اخرج واقي نظرة في الباحة .أخذت مصباحا وخرجت إلى الباحة .مرة أخرى سمعت الصياح .بحثت في نهاية الساحة بضمنها حتى فروع الأشجار. فلم يكن هناك أي إشارة الأي شخص أو أي شيء.

***رجعت للبيت . حالما جلست لأقرأ كتابي ثانية فزعت بالصياح " النجدة ! النجدة " إوهذه المرة من اليمين خلفي . وضعت كتابي وقطت . وقطت كتابي

أسئلة القطعة :

- 1-How many times did the writer hear the cry of " النجدة (النجدة (النجدة النجدة) كم مرة سمع الكاتب صراخ (النجدة ال
- 2- Why did the writer want to turn on the light? لماذا أراد الكاتب أن يفتح النور
- a- What did the writer get before going out? ما الذي أخذه الكاتب قبل ان يخرج
- 4- Why was the writer startled? لماذا فزع الكاتب
- أين قررا لكاتب أن يذهب ؟ ولماذا؟ ?Where did the writer decide to go ? why?
- 6- Give the passage a suitable title?* أعط القطعة عنوانا مناسبا

- 1-The writer heard the cry four times.**
- 2- the writer wanted to turn on the light because he realized that it was too dark to him to read.
- 3- He got a flashlight.****
- 4- He was startled because the cry was behind him.
- 5- The writer decided to go out of his house to have a look in the yard.*****
- 6- " The parrot"

2

Read the following passage carefully

اخيكم احد العرائي كلانصونا بالدعاء

القطعة

Scientists have divided animals into two main groups: those with backbones, and those without. We of course ,belong to the group with backbones. This group includes such animals as dogs, cats, mice, horses, cows lions, elephants, monkeys, and so on. Fish and birds are also animals with backbones: as are snakes. There are however, a great many animals which have no backbones, such as crab and flies.

*Other animals without a backbone live in ponds and sea water. Some are so tiny that they can only be seen under a microscope.

ترجمة القطعة :

يقسم الطماء الحيوانات إلى مجموعتين رئيسيتين: تلك التي بها عمود فقري والتي ليس بها بالطبع نحن اننتمي إلى مجموعة الفقريات وهذه المجموعة تشمل حيوانات مثل الكلاب القطط الفئران الخيول الأبقار الأسود والفيلة القردة والى أخرد. السمك والطيور هي كذلك من الحيوانات الفقريات كما هي الأفاعي.

*ومن ناحية هناك، الكثير من الحيوانات التي ليس لها عمود فقري ، مثل سرطان البحر والذباب. حيوانات أخرى بدون عمود فقرى تسكن في البرك ومياه البحار. بعضها صغير جدا بحيث لا يمكن رؤيتها إلا تحت المجهر.

أسئلة القطعة :

- لأى مجموعة ينتمي لبشر ?1-Which group do human beings belong to
- 2- Why do we use microscopes ? لماذا نستخدم المجاهر
- لأي مجموعة حيوانية تتتمي الأفاعي ?3- Which animal group do snakes belong to
- كيف يصنف العلماء الحيوانات بشكل عام ?4- How do scientists classify animals in general
- أين تعيش الحيوانات اللافقاريات ?5-Where do animals without a backbone live
- 6-Dogs and fish have no backbones, do they? الكلاب والسمك ليس لها عمود فقري ، أليس كذلك

- 1. Human beings belong to the group with backbones.
- We use microscopes because some animals are so tiny that they Can only be seen under the microscope.
- 3. Snakes belong to the animals with backbones.
- 4. Scientists classify animals in general into two groups : with or without backbones.
- 5. They live in ponds and sea water .
- 6. Dogs and fish have backbones .(No, they don't)

1

Read the following passage carefully

القطعة :

Basil sat in his comfortable corner, quickly reading his newspaper. He had caught this 5:15 AM train and was on his way to meet his brother Fahmi in Basrah. Beside him, a young man was sitting. Suddenly, the young man started talking to Basil in French. Basil smiled and tried to tell the young man that he didn't understand that ******* and he couldn't answer him. However, the young man became angry " something is wrong" Basil thought. " The fellow behaves strangely ", Basil added to himself. It became hot and the journey was long. Basil took off his coat and hung it by the ******* At a quarter past nine PM, the train stopped and Basil saw his brother Fahmi at the station. Fahmi was shocked to see the young man helping Basil with his coat. " Did the young man tell you that he is French?" Fahmi asked his brother later. " He is a thief ", he added. Basil began to search his pockets." My money!" he cried. " It's gone"

ترجمة القطعة :

جلس باسل في ركنه المربح ،يقرأ صحيفته . فقد ركب قطار الساعة الخامسة والربع صباحا وكان في طريقه للقاء أخيه فهمي في البصرة. بجانبه ،كان شاب جالس. وفجأة ,بدا هذا الشاب يتحدث إلى باسل باللغة الفرنسية . ابتسم باسل وحاول ان يخبر الشاب بأنه لم يفهم هذه اللغة وانه لا يستطيع الإجابة عليه مع ذلك أصبح هذا الشاب غاضبا اعتقد باسل أن هناك خطب ما "* " رفيق السفر هذا يتصرف بغرابه " أضاف ذلك باسل لنفسه . أصبح الجو حارا وان الرحلة طويلة خلع باسل معطفه وعقه بجانب النافذة . توقف القطار في الساعة التاسعة وربع مساء فرأى باسل أخاه فهمي في المحطة . صدم فهمي لما رأى ذلك الشاب يساعد باسل بحمله المعطف . سأل فهمي أخاه باسل بعد ذلك " هل أخبرك هذا الشاب انه فرنسي " وأضاف " انه لص " اخذ باسل يفتش جيوبه وصرخ " نقودى " " لقد فقدت"

أسئلة القطعة :

- 1. Give a title to a passage .أعط القطعة عنوانا مناسبا.
- 2. Why was Fahmi shocked when he saw the young man? لماذا صدم فهمي لما رأى الشاب
- كم استغرقت الرحلة ? How long did the journey last
- 4. Why did Basil take off his coat? لماذا خلع باسل المعطف
- من سرق النقود ?Who stole the money
- 6. Why did Basil go to Basrah? لماذا ذهب باسل للبصرة

الأجوية النموذجية :

اخوكم احمد المراقي لاتقصوفا بالدعاء

- 1. Basil and the thief "
- 2. Fahmi was shocked when he saw the man because that young man was a thief.
- 3. The journey lasted 16 hours قدم الرحلة استغرقت ١١ ساعة.
- 4. Basil took off خلخ his coat because it became hot and the journey was long .
- 5. The young man who was sitting beside Basil stole the money.
- 6. Basil went to Basrah to meet his brother Fahmi